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May 6, 2024 
 

Dear Pompano Drive residents, 
 

Re:  Driveway Temporary Closure Notice 
 

Contractors will prepare for and install the valley gutter curb on Pompano Drive as follows: 

• Beginning Thursday, May 9 at 7 a.m. on the north side of Pompano Drive addressed as 633 through 
693 Pompano Drive.   

• Beginning Monday, May 13 at 7 a.m. on the south side of Pompano Drive addressed as 640 through 
690 Pompano Drive.   

 
This work will include: 

• Removal of any remaining curb along your driveway. 

• Installation of the concrete curb using a curb machine. 

• Appropriate concrete curb curing time. 
 

North side residents will not have access to your driveway for 24 hours beginning at 7 a.m. on Thursday, 5/9.   
South side residents will not have access to your driveway for 24 hours beginning at 7 a.m. on Monday, 5/13. 
You may park in the road right-of-way (ROW) on the opposite side where curb is being installed on Pompano 
Drive, on Eastwood Drive, on Cypress Way E, or in a nonaffected neighbor’s driveway with their permission.     

 

• Curb preparation activities will start at 7 a.m. 

• The ROW must be cleared of any vehicles and property when crews are installing the curb. 

• If a personal vehicle is on the road or ROW after 7 a.m. where curb is scheduled to be installed, the contractor 
will tow the vehicle at the owner’s expense.  Personal property in the ROW will also be removed. 

• Residents and all residential services will have limited access during the curb work.   

• Landscaping trucks, construction trucks or any delivery trucks will not have access and will not be able to park on 
the road or turn into driveway during the curb work.  Please notify them in advance.   

• Emergency vehicles will be given access. 

• Curb work will be canceled and rescheduled if the weather prohibits curb installation as scheduled or for any 
unforeseen conditions.  For construction updates, visit http://www.collierpur.com/project-areas-1-2-2/. 

 
This work has been reported to and coordinated with Collier County Solid Waste, first responders and the U.S. Postal 
Service.  

 
If you have questions or would like further information, please call Collier County’s public information consultant at 239-
227-4172 or email PalmRiverUtilities@Colliercountyfl.gov. 
 
We sincerely appreciate your patience throughout the completion of the PUR projects.   

             

Cordially, 
 
 

Diana C. Dueri, PMP  
Project Manager III 

Palm River Public Utilities Renewal Project 
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